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Senior Minister:  Brandon Perrine 

Office Administrator:  Shelley Lund 

Director of Education Ministries:  Audra Darché 

5th & 6th Grade Education:  Kathy Kokkinos 

7th & 8th Grade Education:  Desiree Guzman 

9thñ12th Grade Education:  Lesley Myers  

Chancel Choir Director:  Mark Plummer 

Organist:  Marsha Foxgrover 

Assistant Organist:  Marilyn Parolini 

Handbell Director:  Cathy Canfield-Jepson 

Director of Community Life:  Kimberly Adams 

Wedding Coordinator:  Nancy Richmond 

Nursery Care:  Jenni Moses,  Charlotte Adams 

Custodian:  John Hett 

Building Maintenance:  Todd Jones 

****************  

Moderator:  Bill Donnell 

Moderator-elect:  Bart Grometer 

Treasurer:  Andy Sprau 

Clerk:  Ida Dunham 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

O U R  STA F F  &  C H U RC H  O F F I C E R S 

M USINGS 

November  1,  2021  

T I D I N G S  

Dear Friends, 
 
October has come and gone and with it, many rich and memorable experiences of community.  The Search Committee 
celebrated the completion of their work with a potluck picnic.  The Orion Ensemble offered their first concert back in 
our lovely sanctuary.  Our film series offered a screening of the wonderful musical òInto the Woods.ó  Community    
partners, The Neighbor Project and Aurora Area Interfaith Food Pantry, hosted successful fundraising benefits.   
Local clergy met to discuss the interfaith Thanksgiving celebration. Groups gathered to discuss social and racial justice,  
a timely book, music programs at NECC, the stewardship of our historic building and grounds, finances, our fall  
stewardship campaign, the Halloween Trunk-or-Treat event, and so, so much more.  Also this month, thanks to the  
tremendous leadership of the Transition Team and many dedicated volunteers, a celebration was held in òtrue New  
England styleó to honor the 35-year ministry of Gary and Judy McCann.   
 
Through it all, New England folks have been busy nurturing relationships and building community, giving of their time 
and sharing their resources, fostering faith and cultivating creativity, celebrating milestones and making memories,  
planning for the future and living fully in the present.  We are an active 21-st century church with a heart for people  
and a head for knowledge.  And thatõs exactly what October has reminded us! 
 
As we move forward into November and the start of the holiday season with Thanksgiving, I hope we do so with a deep 
appreciation for one another and the ministry we share, with hearts full of love and goodwill, and a song of joy on our 
lips.  Speaking of singing, Iõm excited to announce that choir rehearsals will begin again on November 3rd and weõll  
resume the congregational singing of hymns on November 7th!  We have much to be grateful for and much to look  
forward to. 
 
In the spirit of the Thanksgiving holiday that we look forward to celebrating later this month, I wrote a little table prayer 
and invite you to use it, if you wish.   

For life: 
the people we share it with, 

the  love and laughter that fill it with joy,  
the relationships and work that give it purpose, 

the food that stays and sustains it, 
we are thankful. 

May our gratitude overflow 
into works of kindness, compassion, and justice 

for the sake of our world.  Amen. 
In gratitude for all of you, 

 
 
 

Brandon Perrine 
Senior Minister 



 
NECC Menõs Fellowship Group will  ring bells for the  
Salvation Army once again (a twenty-two year tradition!)  
this Christmas season.  Please save the date of Thursday,  
December 9, from 5:00-7:00 pm. Sign-up includes one or two 
hour time slots. Sign-up is only available at the church website 
by clicking on the Sign-Up Station orange clipboard icon on the 
Home page. Bells, buckets, and aprons will be at the ringing  

locations. Jerry Roesner will notify you of your assigned locations by Sunday,  
December 5. In keeping with past tradition, we again assure moderate weather 
and a delicious meal will follow at the home of Jim & Jan Mamminga, 1636 W. 
Downer Pl. in Aurora.  If you are not able to ring, we still invite you to join us for 
dinner and enjoy the fellowship of this giving season. 

AAIFP F U ND R A I S E R  U P DA TE  

 
THANK YOU  --- New England Church members for your 
recent support of the Aurora Area Interfaith Food Pantry.  
The 2 day on-line event exceeded their $60,000 goal.  With 
minimal expenses, the Pantry anticipates net revenue of very 
close to $80.000!  These funds will help enormously to feed 
needy members of our community. 

Sponsorships, Fund-A-Need, Silent Auction, and the Raffle were all a huge  
success! 
(Be sure to ask John & Carol Ruby about the Raffle!)  

 
The Orion Ensemble, well known for performing innovative 
and contemporary music as well as the classical repertoire, 
will present the second concert of its season in the Sanctuary 
on Sunday, November 7, at 3:00 pm.  The exciting program 
will include the Beethoven Trio in G major for strings,  
Hindemithõs Quartet for Clarinet, Violin, Cello and Piano, plus selections by 
Florence Price and Franz Schubert.  Following the concert, everyone is invited to 
come to the Wine, Hors dõoeuvres and Dessert Benefit Reception in the Narthex 
in support of Orionõs educational programs and performances.  One may come to 
both the concert and the benefit, or to either one of the events without attending 
the other.  Tickets will be available at the door.  Further information is in the  
Orion Ensemble brochures in the Marketplace. 

Menõs Group to Ring Bells for Salvation Army 

Orion Ensemble Concert 

 
 
 
 

On Sunday,  
November 7 at both 

the 8:30 and  
10:00 am services, 
we will remember 
those of our church 

family who have gone 
before us, calling  

special  
attention to those 

who have died since 
our last  

All Saintsõ Day  
celebration on  

November 3, 2019. 

On Saturday,  
November 13,  

Womenõs Circle of 
Friends will be  

having a Tea Party.   
We will gather at 

11:00 am, not  
9:30 am, in  

Friendship Hall.   
We need your help 

in making this a  
success.   

Please sign up in the 
Marketplace on  

November 7 for what 
you can contribute 

to our party.   
All women of the 

church are invited to 
attend.  

Hope to see you 
there. 



Annual Cookie Walk 

 
The Cookie Walk cookie sale will take place in Friendship 
Hall on Sunday, December 5 immediately following the Hanging 
of the Greens worship service. Buy your homemade Christmas 
cookies for your holiday parties, gift boxes, or just to have 
around the house while you wrap presents. BAKERS NEEDED: 
If you are able to bake cookies for this event, please sign up in 
the Marketplace on Sunday mornings in November or contact 
Lesley Myers at lesley@newenglandchurch.org. All proceeds for this event will go  
towards the High School Service Trip that is planned to take place in summer of 2022. 
 

WE LC O M E  BRU N C H  

 
A heartfelt thanks to the congregation for the wonderful  
retirement party and all the meaningful gifts you gave to us.   
It was an overwhelming experience, full of all the good  
memories of our 35 years together and a room filled with  
well-wishers.  We regret not being able to greet each of you  
Personally, but we thank you for taking the time from your busy 

schedules to join us for the day.  Thanks to all who decorated the room so beautifully, 
planned and served the delicious food, presented us with extravagant gifts, worked 
behind the scene to prepare and clean-up, and offered thanks for our ministry among 
you.  The bagpiper at the end of the worship service who also piped us into the  
reception was a very special gift, indeed.  We are grateful beyond words and look  
forward to joining you for worship in the futureé.when weõre not cruising on the river 
with the generous gift you gave us! 
      Gary & Judy McCann 
 

 
 
Are you new to New England Church? If youõd like to learn 
more about us, the United Church of Christ, and what makes our 
congregation special, youõre invited to join us for a Welcome 
Brunch on Sunday, November 14, after the 10:00 am service.  
Please contact Kimberly at kimberly@newenglandchurch.org to 
let us know that youõre coming!" 

Donõt forget to 
turn your clocks 
back the night  

of  
Saturday,  

November 6! 

 
We welcome back 
this festive service 

on  
Sunday,  

December 5 at 
10:00 am. Join us as 
we transform the 
Sanctuary with 
decorations for 
Christmas and  
celebrate the  

Second Sunday of 
Advent.  

If you would like to 
participate by  

placing one of the 
decorations, please 
stop in the Narthex 

before  
entering the  
Sanctuary. 

mailto:lesley@newenglandchurch.org
mailto:kimberly@newenglandchurch.org


A reminder to please review your Stewardship Campaign Booklet and return 
your pledge cards to church in the coming days.  It is important to return them 
promptly, so our church leadership team can finalize our 2022 church budget in 
December.  Thank you for your past, current and future support of New England!   
 
Please return your pledge cards by: 
Bringing to service and placing in the Offering   
Dropping at the church office  
Mailing to the church office 
Emailing your intentions to shelley@newenglandchurch.org 
 
Thank you! 

CO N C E RT  I N  H O N O R  O F  O U R  
VE TE R A N S  

 
On Sunday, November 7, at 3:00 pm, members of the Fox 
Valley American Guild of Organists will participate in a    
concert at the Christ Church, York Road, in Oak Brook to 
honor veterans.   A free will offering will be received. 
The church is located at 501 Oak Brook Road, Oak Brook, IL  

Our organist, Marsha Foxgrover, assisted by Mark Baldin, principal trumpet of 
the Rockford Symphony, will play Marshaõs setting of the òNavy Hymnó for 
trumpet and organ.   The work was written by her for Don Duncan who at the 
time was Minister of Music at Wheaton Bible Church and a sub for CSO trumpet 
positions. 

2022 Stewardship Campaign 

 
POINSETTIAS 

ORDER DEADLINE:  November 21, 2021 

I would like to order ______ poinsettias through the church to be used as a chancel decoration during the Christmas 
holidays. At $15.00 each, I enclose my check or cash for $_________. I will leave my poinsettia until after the              
December 24 worship service.  PLEASE PRINT 
 
To Remember: _________________________________________________ 
 
Signed________________________________________________________ 

 

Communion  
Returns! 

 
On November 7 

regular & gluten-free 
pre-packaged wafers 

and our regular  
communion wine and 
grape juice cups will 

be served. 
We will continue to 
have Communion the 
first Sunday of each 
month except for  

December 5, we will 
have Communion on 
November 28 instead. 



F I RS T  SE RVI C E  A T  8 :30 A M  H A S 
RE S U M E D !  

Books Of  Note 

Our book discussion group will meet via Zoom on November 16, at 7:00 pm. 
New participants are always welcome. Contact Sue Reimer and 
she will be happy to send you the Zoom link ! 
Ordinary Grace is a brilliantly moving account of a boy standing 
at the door of his young manhood, trying to understand a world 
that seems to be falling apart around him. It is an unforgettable 
novel about discovering the terrible price of wisdom and the  
enduring grace of God. 
Set in 1961, a teenage boy has tragedy strike his family ñ which includes his  
Methodist minister father; his passionate, artistic mother; Juilliard-bound older sister; 
and wise-beyond-his-years kid brotherñhe finds himself thrust into an adult world 
full of secrets, lies, adultery, and betrayal, suddenly called upon to demonstrate a  
maturity and gumption beyond his years. 

 
The Holiday Angel Tree Program will begin in a few 
weeks.  Approximately 65 students from the Greenman  
and Hall schools have been selected to participate in this 
program.  If you would like to provide holiday surprises to a 
student from either of these schools, you may select your 
angel (a student) in the Marketplace after both services on 
Sunday, November 21 and November 28.  If you are unable 

to personally select a student because of COVID-19 restrictions, feel free to contact 
Lois Imbrogno at 630-220-0634 or Lois.Imbrogno@yahoo.com.  She will do her best to 
accommodate your request. Your participation will provide gifts to students who are 
less fortunate than most.   .....And they will know we are Christians by our love.  
 
 

Angel Tree 

 
Our next  

Film Series will be 
on November 12  

at 7:00 pm:  
Bombshell: The 

Hedy Lamarr Story 
(2017)  

The life and career 
of the hailed  

Hollywood movie 
star and  

underappreciated 
genius inventor, 
Hedy Lamarr,  

is featured in this 
documentary.  

Presenter:  
Diane Ellis 

 
Are you an early riser that appreciates getting your day off 
on the right foot?  Consider joining us for First Service on 
Sundays at 8:30 am in the Chapel.  This sweet service features 
a sermon, liturgy, special music, and hymnsñall in 30 minutes 
or less!   
With questions, please feel free to contact Brandon Perrine 

(brandon@newenglandchurch.org). 

mailto:Lois.Imbrogno@yahoo.com
mailto:brandon@newenglandchurch.org

